
 

2ND REPORT OF THE 
 

COMMUNITY SAFETY & CRIME PREVENTION 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting held on February 25, 2016, commencing at 12:19 PM, in Committee Room #3, 
Second Floor, London City Hall.   
 
PRESENT:     L. Norman (Chair), M. Abbott, J. Bennett, B. Hall, D. Judson, B. Rankin, 
M. Sherritt, B. Spearman and L. Steel and H. Lysynski (Secretary).   
 
ABSENT:   P. Arcese, I. Bielaska-Hornblower and S. Davis. 
 
ALSO PRESENT:    R. Brittan, E. Van Kesteren and J. Walter. 

 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

1. Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest 

 
That it BE NOTED that no pecuniary interests were disclosed. 

 
II. SCHEDULED ITEMS 
 

None. 
 
III. CONSENT ITEMS 
 

2. 1st Report of the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee 

 
That it BE NOTED that the 1st Report of the Community Safety and Crime 
Prevention Advisory Committee from its meeting held on January 28, 2016, was 
received. 

 
IV. SUB-COMMITTEES & WORKING GROUPS 
 

None. 
 
V. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 

3. Proposed 2016 Work Plan 

 
That the attached 2016 Work Plan for the Community Safety and Crime 
Prevention Advisory Committee BE FORWARDED to the Municipal Council for 
consideration. 

 
4. Block Parent Program Update 

 
That it BE NOTED that the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee heard a verbal update from B. Spearman, London Block Parent® 
Program, with respect to the recent activities undertaken by the organization. 

 
5. Neigbourhood Watch London Update 

 
That it BE NOTED that the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) received the attached Executive Director’s reports for the 
months of December, 2015, January and February, 2016, from S. Pont, 
Neighbourhood Watch London, with respect to the recent activities undertaken 
by the organization; it being further noted that the CSCP requested the following 
additional information with respect to London organizations: 
 
a) the number of Neighbourhood Watches; 
b) how many homes are in a Neighbourhood Watch; 
c) how many homes are in the entire Neighbourhood Watch Program; 
d) the locations of planning districts with higher numbers and with lower 

numbers of properties in a Neighbourhood Watch; and, 
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e) the length of time after a homeowner has requested to not be a Watch 
location until the sign is removed. 

 
6. Fire Services Update 

 
That the Fire Services Update BE POSTPONED to the next meeting of the 
Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee as the London 
Fire Services representative was unable to attend the meeting. 

 
VI. DEFERRED MATTERS/ADDITIONAL BUSINESS 
 

7. Age Friendly London Update 

 
That it BE NOTED that the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee heard a verbal update from M. Sherritt, with respect to the recent 
activities undertaken by Age Friendly London. 

 
8. Active and Safe Routes to School Update 

 
That it BE NOTED that the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee heard a verbal update from E. Van Kesteren, Active and Safe Routes 
to School, with respect to the possible renovations to the Quebec Street bridge 
and the potential impacts these may have on pedestrians. 

 
9. Business Case #17 – Winter Maintenance 

 
That the Municipal Council BE ADVISED that the Community Safety and Crime 
Prevention Advisory Committee expressed support for Business Case #17, 
Winter Maintenance and requested that snow removal for schools and seniors’ 
areas be made a higher priority. 

 
10. London Police Services Budget – Community Resource Officers 

 
That the Chair, Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee, 
BE DIRECTED to write a letter to the Municipal Council, the London Police 
Services Board and the London Police Chief requesting consultation between 
the London School Boards and the London Police Services Board to discuss the 
continuation of support for Community Resource Officers in schools prior to the 
compilation and finalization of the London Police Services Budget to allow the 
School Boards to provide input on this important initiative. 

 
11. London Police Services Budget – Children’s Safety Village 

 
That the Chair, Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee, 
BE DIRECTED to write a letter to the Municipal Council, the London Police 
Services Board and the London Police Chief requesting consultation between 
the Children’s Safety Village Board of Directors, the London School Boards and 
the London Police Services Board to discuss the continuation of support for the 
Children’s Safety Village prior to the compilation and finalization of the London 
Police Services Budget to allow the School Board and Children’s Safety Village 
Board to provide input on this important Program. 

 
12. London Police Services Budget – School Crossing Guards 

 
That the Chair, Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee 
(CSCP), BE DIRECTED to write a letter to the Municipal Council requesting 
consultation with the CSCP to discuss the continuation of support for School 
Crossing Guards. 

 
VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting adjourned at 2:23 PM. 
 
 
 

NEXT MEETING DATE: March 31, 2016 


